



JUNIOR MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Looking after our kids today, for a better BL&G FA tomorrow



BL&G JMC Minutes 13th April 2015

@ The Vine Inn – 7.00 pm

Attendees:

Richard Sibley (President), Saxon Dswonitzky (JFO), Gary Searle (A), Anthony Harvey (A), Mike Lovell (F), Jason Tomney (F), Graham Vardy (GC), Troy Dieckmann (GC), Mick Woods (K), Wayne Sheahan (N), Matthew Gerlach (N), Kym Underwood (T), Paul Schmidt (W), Sarah-Jane Jameson (Umpires), Simon Carpenter (BL&G Director Julie Lunau (JMC Sec.)

Apologies:

Karen Dunn (JMC Treasurer), Wayne Rosenboom (BD), Rob Hanley (F), Russell Smith (SG), Darren Heidenrich (T), Nigel Palk (W), Todd Thorne

CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES

Moved: Gary Searle (A)

Seconded: Paul Schmidt (W)

BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES

- Age Groups – meeting planned 28/7/15 with both junior & senior delegates. A document was sent out in February with 4 options to consider, please make sure is discussed with Senior delegates. **Saxon sent email 14/4/15 with attachment 'Junior Comp Options'**
- U11 Footballs – footballs for U11s have been ordered (18/3), 6 weeks til delivery, U9 footballs should be delivered shortly.

Money from the Port Power visit will not be filtered towards cost of footballs.

- Umpires – further to information included in Agenda, Sarah-Jane advised that they don't have enough experienced umpires to cover all games, currently have lots of "newbies".
- Team registration money – please ensure money is sent to Karen, if you have not received an invoice please email Karen

CORRESPONDENCE

Nil

FINANCIAL REPORT - Financial Report: as at 13th April 2015

Financial Report attached to minutes.

Closing balance 13/4/15 - \$ 8002.29 moved: Julie Lunau (Sec)

JFO REPORT - Saxon

- Footballs – already discussed in Business Arising
- Junior Carnival – booked for Sunday 23/8/15. Discussion around canteen needing to have more outlets, also idea that each club run its own 'food stall' ie BBQ, Pancakes, Bacon & Eggs, Hotdogs etc. **Please discuss at club level and bring to meeting.**

JUNIOR UMPIRE REPORT – Sarah-Jane

- Mentors will be with new umpires again this year
- Umpires will be wearing GREEN shirts, however, umpires supplied by clubs will be required to wear WHITE shirts. **Saxon sent email regarding this 14/4/15.**
- Please provide “Umpire feedback forms” for games that they provide umpires for

COMMUNITY FOOTBALL LEAGUE CENTRAL REGIONAL FOOTBALL COORDINATOR'S REPORT – Todd

- **Todd's report attached to minutes**

GENERAL BUSINESS

- Green vest – “Each club will have a person (marshal) wear a high visibility vest at matches for issues that may arise. Opposition marshals can approach each other, but club members must go to their club marshal and not the opposition. U9s and U11s compulsory. U13s compulsory for Friday nights and optional for Saturday mornings.

Marshal to be ie: Team Manager, Committee Member, Club Official – **to be discussed at next meeting.**

- Coaches' forum - 33 out of a possible 47 coaches attended and 4 or 5 umpires. **Any comments please email Richard.** Thankyou to Kapunda for providing the food.
- **Permit Player** –Nuriootpa submitted a permit player application: Kane Holmes, U15 player to play U13. Approved, however this is to be reviewed at each meeting. Policy is on website.

Moved: Nuriootpa seconded: Angaston

- Saxon will be coming out to club training sessions: **Please email training times and coaches names to Saxon.**

MEETING CLOSED

Meeting closed at: 7:55 pm

NEXT MEETING WILL BE MONDAY 1st June, 7PM AT THE VINE INN